Photo
The philosophy senior seminar students visited the McNay Art Museum in San Antonio on the Friday, March 6.  The field trip was related to the seminar discussions of aesthetics in the course, titled “Art, Mind, & Morals.”  The students are, left to right, Jeremy Ullrich, Jonathan Lys, Jesse Hartman, and Briea DiMarco.

 In Memoriam

Linda Ann Harton Clark, age 65, died suddenly on March 23, 2009 in a highway accident near Seguin. Prof. Clark, who lived in San Antonio, was a faculty member on the library staff at Texas Lutheran University, a position she held for nearly 18 years.  She served both as technical services librarian and as an academic advisor and classroom teacher in the honors and global studies programs.  
Memorial services will be held at TLU for Prof. Clark this morning at 9:30 a.m. in the Chapel of the Abiding Presence.  The services are open to all of the TLU community.  Memorial services will also be held in San Antonio at Trinity University’s Parker Chapel on Saturday, March 28, at 11:30 a.m.  
Born in Spokane, Washington, Prof. Clark was educated at Whitworth College and the University of Washington.  In the 1960s she served with her husband in the Peace Corps in South Korea, after which she worked on the staff of the Harvard Law School, holding editorial positions with the Harvard Journal on Legislation and the Harvard Environmental Law Review. She also taught English in Korea during visiting faculty sojourns at Yonsei University in Seoul.  
During her 32 years in San Antonio, Prof. Clark worked at First Presbyterian Church and Trinity University and taught in the Alamo Heights School District.  She returned to school at the University of Texas at Austin, earning her Master of Library and Information Science Degree in 1991, the year she joined the TLU faculty.  
Prof. Clark is survived by her husband Dr. Donald Clark, professor of history and co-director of 
the East Asian Studies at Trinity program; daughter Jennifer Clark and her husband Benjamin Flowers of Atlanta, Georgia; daughter Joanna Clark and her husband Sean Gamble of Tacoma, Washington; her mother Agnes Harton, brother David Harton and wife Shannon, all of Spokane, as well as a wide circle of relatives, colleagues, and friends.    
The staff of Blumberg Memorial Library has created the Linda Clark Memorial Book Fund and invites members of the TLU community to join them in contributing to this fund by contacting the Development Office.  The fund will be used to purchase books for the library in Linda's memory.  You may also send gifts in her name to Planned Parenthood or the Humane Society of the United States. 

Athletics

Tennis – The Texas Lutheran / Howard Payne women and men's tennis dual match on Saturday has been moved to a 1 p.m. start. The match, originally scheduled for 10 a.m., will take place at the TLU tennis courts in Seguin, Texas.

